

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

21 SOUTH MAIN STREET UXBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 01569 508-278-8600 x2020

CONSERVATION PUBLIC HEARING/MEETING NOTICES

The Uxbridge Conservation Commission will hold a Public Hearing on **Monday**, **June 15**th at 6:30PM.

Pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor's March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitation on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Uxbridge Conservation Commission will be conducted via remote participation to the greatest extent possible. Specific information and the general guidelines for remote participation by members of the public and/or parties with a right and/or requirement to attend this meeting can be found by emailing hiones@uxbridge-ma.gov. For this meeting, members of the public who wish to listen to or watch the meeting may do so in the following manner: online at https://uxbridge.zoom.us/j/96158347517 or by phone at 301-715-8592 using meeting i.d. 961 5834 7517. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings in real time, via technological means. In the event that we are unable to do so, despite best efforts, we will post on the Uxbridge website an audio or video recording, transcript, or other comprehensive record of proceedings as soon as possible after the meeting. The meeting will review the following application under the MA Wetlands Protection Act (MGL Ch. 131, Sec. 40). Plans may be reviewed online at https://www.uxbridge-ma.gov/conservation-commission/pages/current-publichearing-applications-plans-other-documents.

REQUEST FOR DETERMINATION OF APPLICABILITY filed by the Town of Uxbridge for work on Hartford Avenue East from North Main St. to Granite St. The work includes new pavement, utility, and silewalk construction. Width will be maintained and ECBs from the water main project will be re-used and supplemented as needed.

REQUEST FOR DETERMINATION OF APPLICABILITY filed by Marlene DiRaimo for work at 44 Tucker Hill Rd, (map 29 parcel 555). The project is to extend the existing French drain to a lower point in the yard closer to the wetland.

REQUEST FOR DETERMINATION OF APPLICABILITY filed by Chris and Leanne Fleming for work at 288 N Main St (map 12C parcel 3583). The project is installation of a gas line in the Riverfront Area of Cold Spring Brook.

Submitted by Holly Jones, Agent, Uxbridge Conservation Commission Originally Published in the Telegram & Gazette on 6/6/2020